

# Lincoln Orienteering Group Committee Meeting

## 18 May 2023 – Adam & Eve, Lincoln

|   |   |                                 |
|---|---|---------------------------------|
| <b>Present</b>  | Craig Lucas, Sean Harrington, Amanda Roberts, Nick Lyons, Paul Murgatroyd, Trudy Crosby, Anne Gibbs, Liam Harrington, Anna Koskela-Brook, Geoff Gibbs, Ally Wright. |                                 |
| <ol style="list-style-type: none"> <li>1. <b>Apologies for Absence:</b> John Mather, Hannah Mather.</li> <li>2. <b>Minutes of the Last Meeting:</b> Agreed.</li> <li>3. <b>Matters Arising not covered later in the Meeting:</b><br/>Computer refresher training to be held on Thu 25<sup>th</sup> May.<br/>Ashing Lane Nature Reserve is a small area that we could map and use for a Level D event or as a training venue.</li> <li>4. <b>Treasurers Report:</b> NL gave an update to the meeting.</li> <li>5. <b>EMOA Report:</b> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- CL had volunteered to be the LOG rep on the Development Working Party.</li> <li>- EMOA were looking for new officials at the AGM – Chairman, Vice Chairman and Development Officer.</li> <li>- Hilary Palmer (NOC) was running Map Active series again.</li> <li>- Next Mtg 3 Jul 23, AGM 11 Sep 23.</li> </ul> </li> <li>6. <b>Event Reviews:</b><br/><b>Spring Series:</b><br/>In future the prize structure should be decided at Committee before a series begins.<br/>It was felt that it should be made clearer what the Technical Courses could involve over the series.</li> <li>7. <b>Future Events:</b><br/><b>LCS: 7/6 Barton</b> - CL &amp; PM to push entries.<br/><b>LUL:</b> Starts open 5.30 – 7pm. Trophies need to be returned PM to email out. <b>14/6 Doddington/Birchwood</b> - BM Planner, JM hanging controls. Computers to be run out of car. <b>21/6 Gainsborough - HALO.</b> <b>28/6 Skegness</b> - CL Planner. <b>5/7 Brigg</b> - HALO. <b>12/7 Washingborough</b> - SH Planner.</li> </ol> |   | <p>All</p> <p>CL, PM<br/>PM</p> |

|  |   |  |
|--|---|--|
|  | <p><b>Wolds MM Sat 15 Jul 23:</b> Assembly out of the George &amp; Dragon, Hagworthingham. Entries open on SI Entries. Food can be ordered on the day.</p> <p><b>EMUL/UKUL Lincoln City Race – Sun 20 Aug 2023:</b> Organiser – SH, Planner – AW, Controller – PM. CL to add to SI Entries. Assembly out of the Redwood Community Centre, NL to find out about collecting keys. Andy Lucas and CL to organise computers.</p> <p><b>EMUL Grantham – Sun 15 Oct 23:</b> Organiser – SH, Planner – AR, Controller – Doug Dickinson. Assembly/parking at Stanborough Press, a donation of £100 as before. AR to liaise re access on the day. 2D Re-run can be used to measure shortest route, course lengths to be adjusted accordingly.</p> <p><b>8. East Midland Champs 2024:</b> Hoping to use Grimsthorpe, still awaiting final confirmation from Estate Manager. SH to approach Shooting Ground re parking. Toilets, minibus requirements tbc.</p> <p><b>9. Wolds Festival – Sun 11 Jun 23 – Stourton Estate:</b> PM heading up team of volunteers. Putting on a short course and a naughty numbers activity. A magnetic leaderboard system would be used to encourage competition. PM to put out email with timings and to arrange passes for entry.</p> <p><b>10. City Race 2025 – Euro City Tour:</b> Inclusion in the Tour had been confirmed. PM to speak to NOC (Ant Squire) to check they were happy to put on a middle distance event the day before in The Meadows area. It is hoped to use the University as a base with assembly and facilities. A sub-committee to meet in Aug after the City Race. Need to look at accommodation requirements for previous winners, sponsorship for prizes, council/city involvement, access to castle/Bishops Palace.</p> <p><b>11. Website Update:</b> CL had received a quote to professionally update the website, making it mobile friendly and provide ongoing maintenance. The initial fee would be £2.3K- £2.6K. The committee all agreed that this was too much for the club to pay, half this cost would be more acceptable. TC to go to EMOA re potential grant. Could other sports grants help?</p> <p><b>12. Publicity Update:</b> AW would put out posts on social media – please share where possible.</p> <p><b>13. Venice Trip:</b> Weekend 10/11 Nov 23. Initial interest had waned. AR to email Jeff Baker/Tanya Taylor as they had already made arrangements.</p> | <p>CL<br/>NL, CL</p> <p>AR</p> <p>SH</p> <p>PM</p> <p>PM</p> <p>TC</p> <p>AW</p> <p>AR</p> |
|--|---|--|

|                                     |  |           |
|-------------------------------------|--|-----------|
| <p><b>14.</b></p> <p><b>15.</b></p> | <p><b>AOB:</b></p> <p><b>Trophies:</b> BOF were considering holding all trophies centrally and not presenting them to winners to keep for the year. EMOA had put in an objection.</p> <p><b>Activities:</b> AG reported that we were unable to post our activities on the BOF website because it wouldn't accept our postcodes. To make sure we were insured they needed to be published. AG to email BOF again.</p> <p><b>Date of Next meeting:</b> Thursday 20 July 2023 at 7.00pm at The Adam &amp; Eve, Lincoln.</p> | <p>AG</p> |
|-------------------------------------|--|-----------|